

# **Kendal Victoria Bowling Club**

## **Minutes of the Committee Meeting**

**Wednesday 13th November 2024**

### **1. In attendance/Apologies**

Present: Sue Hillbeck (Secretary), Alan Sanderson, Paul Crossland, Simon Airey, Linda & Bernard Tebay, Sean Green, Dave Hourihan

### **2. Apologies of absence**

Mary West, Alan Medcalf, Dan Hartley, Geoff Thompson, Martin Blamire, Kevin Edwards,

### **3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 2nd October 2024.**

These were proposed as a true record by Paul Crossland seconded by Linda Tebay – all agreed.

### **4. Matters Arising**

- a) Comps & Sponsorship – Sean advised that Royal Mail are not able to sponsor a competition, but Sue has asked at her work and is waiting for a response.
- b) Work at club – Dave advised that Velux window will be put in when he has chance to, it was discussed that Dave needs space when he and Simon are working at the club, and also that members need to be respectful to them working, so after a discussion, Sue advised that she would put something on the website to say when work is being done at the club that members are respectful
- c) Claim for the wall – All with the insurance and not heard back yet.
- d) Benches – To re-look at in the New Year
- e) Rural League – Sue has contacted Denise but not had a response yet as she is away, but will contact her again when she is back

### **5. Treasurers Report**

Balance in the bank as of 30.10.2024 £13992.23, £2823 in the bar account, Income from Parkin & Jackson & Westmorland Vets, £25 for B Team Runners Up, no fees to pay for Seniors 2025, Expenditure 19.9 Gas £23.36, Electric £216.01, 4.10.24 – Gas £12.58, Electric £107.74, outstanding payment of £205.55 to Atkinsons, but will sort with Dave Hourihan.

### **6. Secretary's Report**

Rural AGM is 4th December 2024 and Dave Johnson & Geoff Rawlinson will be attending. Seniors Bowling require a new chairman,

### **7. New Membership Applications**

Lynn & Andy Peacock accepted

## **8. Any other business**

There has been a request to have the kitchen door locked so members do not have access – This was again discussed and Sue to advise Terry that this will not be happening but may consider just leaving a few cups out of the cupboard to try and help the issue with members not washing up etc.

John Iddon has written to the committee stating he thinks the green should be shut, he feels the green is getting damaged, it has been advised that the green would not be shutting, and Sandy will advise John.

The committee were advised about a new mower, and that Alan Medcalf had gone to see a demonstration on this, the cost seems really fare and the committee decided if Alan wants to purchase this, this would be fine with the committee.

Paul advised that he was planning on having a Christmas do at the Ivy Leaf Club and looking to get Fish and Chips from Frydays, will contact members nearer the time.

Dave Hourihan has suggested some LED Heaters for the club, he has suggested one under the dartboard, he will bring one to the club to look at and consider.

Sue asked about the wall and if she can get someone to come and do it can the committee agree to this, it was agreed that anything under £1000 could be agreed on and Sue will make enquires as William Bell not able to do it.

### **Date and Time of next Meeting.**

Wednesday 8th January 2025

Meeting Closed 8.15